
As another year is quickly coming to a 
close, I rejoice to think about how good 
God has been to us and to our ministry.  
The year started out amazing.  We were 
seeing record attendances in our services 
and out soul winning.  We had some 
wonderful plans and goals for the year, and 
the church people were excited.  Then 
came COVID, and we were forced to 
cancel most of those plans.   

Being honest, it was a huge 
disappointment at first.  It seemed 
as if everything was now going 
backwards at the same speed everything 
had been moving forward.  For months we 
were locked down and forced to move 
everything to an online platform.  This is a 
challenge when not everyone here has 
online access.  So, we did exactly as you 
had to do.  We prayed for wisdom and we 

looked for new ways to impact our island 
with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our 
theme for 2020 was “FOCUS” taken from 
Acts 20:20.  I wanted us to FOCUS on soul 
winning in a special way.  We tried to 
FOCUS on souls throughout the year, 

despite COVID restrictions. 
However, the theme actually took 

on a new meaning for us.  With so 
many uncertainties and challenges, 
we began to ask the Lord to help 
us to FOCUS on Him and His Word 

in a very special way.  We learned 
that when our FOCUS was on the Lord and 
His Word, we began to see that things 
were not falling apart, but that instead, they 
were just falling into place. 

In November, we had our Anniversary 
Sunday.  It was nowhere near our other 

Anniversary Services.  There was no 

huge crowd, nor a meal to celebrate; but 
we had an amazing service as the church 
installed its very first three Deacons.  What 
a blessing it was to see the three men 
commit themselves to serve the church, 
but also to see the church commit 
themselves to support and pray for the 
three Deacons and their families.   

In December, we were not allowed to have 
our regular outreach activities due to 
COVID restrictions.  We still tried to make 
much of Christ during the Christmas 
season and look forward to next year when 
we can hopefully get back to our busy 
Christmas evangelistic schedule.  We do 
not know what 2021 will hold, but we know 
the One who holds tomorrow.  Thank you 
for your Christmas cards and emails.  And a 
special thank you to those that sent an 
extra Christmas offering.  We love you all 
and wish you a Merry Christmas.
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PRAYER REQUESTS: 

• Pray for our church people who 
have lost their jobs. 

• Pray that the church stays 
engaged during this season of 
online ministry. 

• Pray for wisdom as we plan 2021. 

• Pray for Audrey as she is back at 
Bible College.  

• Pray for our continued protection.

SENDING CHURCH CORRESPONDENCE ADDRESS 

Jason & Heather Lowe c/o Excess Baggage 
5035 Castlegate Ct  Cumming, GA  30040 
(678) 845-5888 • jlowefamily@gmail.com 

SUPPORT  ADDRESS 

PO Box 519 
Braselton, GA  30517 


